
December Bulletin!

Tax Consultation on December 8 (Sunday).

Flu Prevention!

End of the year (December 28 to 31) cleaning.

Most people plan to go to Clean Station Kamogawa on 
December to throw their garbage.
☆Please throw your garbage earlier to prevent the crowd. 
☆Only accepting burnable garbage on 
December 29 (Sun.) to 31 (Tue.), and on January 3 (Fri.)

You can consult regarding city tax, and if you have difficulty 
paying National Health Insurance Tax. 

★Time: 9 am to 4 pm ★Where: Tax Division (City Hall 1st floor)

■Questions: Tax Division （Tel. 04-7093-7832）

All Health Insurance Cards will no longer be issued from 
December 2, 2024.

The current insurance cards can still be used until 
the written expiration date. 
Please don’t throw it away immediately. 

☆What to use at hospitals and pharmacies:

・Those who hold a My Number Card: 
My number card registered as insurance card. 

・Those who do not hold a My Number Card:

Health Insurance Card or an “Eligibility Verification    
Certificate” ※〈document with your insurance information〉
※will be sent through mail. 

☆ For more information, consult with the Citizen Affairs Division.

■Questions: Citizen Affairs Division （Tel. 04-7093-7839）

Applications when owning a dog.

■Questions: 
Environment Division（Tel. 04-7093-7838）

It is very dangerous to throw the following with burnable garbage.

Separate lighters and batteries from burnable garbage.

Type Garbage bag / How to throw

Dry cell
battery

Recyclable garbage (bag with green labels)
Box located at city hall and community centers.

Small
batteries

Recyclable garbage (bag with green labels)
※dead batteries ※ Throw bulging batteries at

Clean Station Kamogawa.

Match/Fireworks
Burnable garbage (orange bag)
※Even if it is not used,
soak in water before throwing.

Lighters
Non-burnable garbage (bag with yellow labels)
※Empty lighters before throwing.

Spray cans・
Gas tanks

Recyclable garbage (bag with green labels)
※Empty before throwing out.

■Questions: Kamogawa Garbage Center （Tel. 04ｰ7093ｰ5300）

Beware of Frozen Pipes!

■Questions: 
Waterworks Division（Tel. 04-7093-1000)

■Questions: 
Health Promotion Division (Tel. 04-7093-7111)

Keep your house and bicycle safe while you’re away!

Do not forget to always lock your house when you 
are away to prevent thieves from barging in, and if 
you keep your bicycle unlocked, it may be stolen.

Winter Traffic Safety Awareness Campaign!

★When: December 10 (Tue.) to 19 (Thu.)
What to be careful with when driving in winter:
・No drunk driving.  
A lot of people go out drinking during the year-end holiday. 
Have the person who had a non-alcoholic drink drive.
・Follow traffic rules.
Day time is shorter during winter. It will be harder to see people and 
cars in the dark when driving, and may lead to traffic accidents.

■Questions: Kamogawa Police Station （Tel. ０４-７０９２‐０１１０）

https://www.city.kamogawa.lg.jp/soshiki/9/731.html
https://www.city.kamogawa.lg.jp/soshiki/9/582.html
https://www.city.kamogawa.lg.jp/soshiki/9/740.html

